
Newsletter 5, June 2012

Dates for Year 8 
relationship Day and 
Year 9 Wellbeing 
Day

 

From the Principal........
Parent Teacher Interviews

Parent Teacher interviews  
will be held on 

Wednesday 15 August 2012 

from 12.00pm to 8.00pm 

As in Semester 1 there will be 
 no lessons on this day and 
students are encouraged 

 to come with their parents  
to the interviews. 

Once again we will use an  
online booking system.

Details about how to book will  
be available early in Term 3. 

Student  free Day 

16 July 2012

On Monday 16 July 2012, staff 
will undertake Professional 

Development and it will be a  
student free day. 

Please note this important date on 
your calendar

Kathy Ellis, Deputy Principal

Improve engagement and achievement

One of the strategies we have in place to support student achievement is the issuing 
of Zero letters.  These letters are sent to parents to inform them that their child has 
not met the deadline for a particular task and will therefore not receive a grade.  We 
were concerned that in these cases students were not learning that task completion is 
important.  The largest number of Zero letters were sent home to students in Year 11.

In order to support staff and students we have developed a Learning Centre.  This 
Centre is staffed every day of the week and students can attend to get assistance with 
their work, plan their approaches to tasks and get organisational assistance.  In addition 
Year 11 students who had difficulty meeting work requirements in Term 1 have been 
scheduled into the Learning Centre this term for one, two or three of their study lessons.  
More than thirty students have been booked into the Learning Centre this term, with 
more than 102 Year 12 students seeking assistance with their work.  The Focus Room, 
which is used as a consequence for inappropriate behaviour and which operates in the 
main for Middle School Students, also runs within the Learning Centre.

I am very pleased to see that since the development of the Learning Centre, there has 
been a marked reduction in the number of Zero letters being sent home.  You will see 
from these graphs for example, that we sent a total of 342 Zero Letters home in Semester 
2 last year and have sent only 49 home this Semester.  We hope that this increase in work 
completion translates into improved student learning outcomes in our review of student 
results this term.    

42 36

84

141

39

342

0

50

100

150

200

250

300

350

Year 8 Year 9 Year 10 Year 11 Year 12 TOTAL

Semester 2 2011

1 5 6 16 21

49

0

50

100

150

200

250

300

350

Year 8 Year 9 Year 10 Year 11 Year 12 TOTAL

Semester 1 2012



School Production

I was very impressed with the high quality production “Annie Get Your Gun”.  The staging, music and quality of performances 
were outstanding.  I would like to thank everyone involved – staff, students, family and community members, and particularly 
Mel Geddie as Director, who delivered a polished and inclusive event.   I received a number of positive responses from parents 
and community members about the event. The following very succinctly captures the essence of the production:

Mr Howston, a retired Principal went to the production on the recommendation of a friend. He said “I wanted to let you know 
how much I enjoyed the performance and how professional the two leads (Annie and Frank) were.”

“I am writing to commend the school on a great performance with ‘Annie Get Your Gun’ on the long weekend. Our family saw the 
performance on the Sunday session. Not only was it very entertaining but it was a terrific example of public education at its best.  
It is another reminder that I’m glad we chose this school for our daughter.

It has been an excellent opportunity for some students to be involved in the school community and working collaboratively on a 
different level to that of the classroom or sporting activity.

I thought the staff and students involved in the musical “Annie Get your Gun” did a fantastic job. What a great story they chose to 
perform and they portrayed it  with such a sense of fun. In particular I thought the female leads were excellent. 

The commitment and involvement each week  from the beginning of the year for both staff and students and the organisation 
for the show has been outstanding. I thoroughly enjoyed the performance, and thank you to all those involved for the immense 
effort, it was worth it!” Catherine Somers 					   
											                Susan Cameron, Principal

Many students across our school, including our Year 8's, carry 
and use mobile devices such as mobile phones and iPads. 
These are expensive items which can become accidentally 
damaged or a target for thieves. 

How can you insure your child's mobile device(s) ... what are 
your options? 

Those families who purchased an iPad from our recommended 
supplier, Leetgeek, were offered the option to insure their 
device at the time of purchase. 

Families are encouraged to consider the possibility of insuring 
mobile devices under their home and contents insurance 
policy. 

Another alternative is to take a specific insurance policy, 
designed to insure mobile devices anywhere anytime. 

A simple Google search for "risk insurance" provides a list of 
Australian companies who provide this type of insurance. 

Cherie Pickering, Assistant Principal Learning Technologies

iPad Safety - information for families 
A copy of the SACE Board’s magazine for students and families 
- Achieve - has been provided to all Year 11 students this 
week. This edition focuses on the choices of subjects and 
study options that each Year 11 student will soon be making, 
with information for families about what to expect as students 
approach Year 12. This edition also covers:

•	 Study tips and tools
•	 Assessment in Stage 2 of the SACE
•	 The SACE Research Project
•	 Year 12 results
•	 University and TAFE study.

We would encourage you to ask your son or daughter for a 
copy of Achieve – it can help to spark helpful conversations 
about their progress in the SACE and their options for the 
future.

Achieve is also available to download via the SACE website at: 
www.sace.sa.edu.au/news/achieve

Richard Whaites, Deputy Principal

SACE Board SA 



On Wednesday 30 May 2012 we held our annual Year 9 
Wellbeing Day. The purpose of this day was to highlight 
to our students the importance of looking after both their 
physical and mental wellbeing. On this day, students engaged 
in activities that provided them with strategies to look after 
themselves. 

Earlier in the year, Ms Pickering and I worked with two student 
representatives from each Home Group to include them in 
the planning of the day.  They offered ideas on the structure 
of the day and the types of workshops they felt their peers 
would prefer. The representatives then presented these ideas 
to their Home Group. Students then voted on the different 
models for running the day and the range of workshops to be 
offered.

The day was full of fun with students experiencing a number 
of different activities ranging from Yoga, Cooking, Self-
Defence, Rock Climbing, Safe Decision Making, Movie Making, 
Cup Cake Decorating, Stage Fighting, Body Image and Make 
Up, Bike Riding, Friendships and Peer Pressure, Safe Partying 
and Nutrition. Some of the workshops were offered by 
teachers and others were run by trained presenters such as 
Yoga and Self Defence instructors, Community Counsellors 
and the Police. Each student selected three workshops.  

Most students indicated that the highlight of the Wellbeing 
Day was spending time with their teachers and seeing them 
in a different role from their every day teaching capacity. 
Mr Sananikone and Ms Purvis surprised students with their 
culinary skills teaching them how to make delicious fried rice 
and fried icecream. Ms Pouras and Ms Marsden shared their 
wisdom about body image and make up. Mr Beaumont taught 
students how to become the next Steven Spielberg using an 
iPad. Ms Markovitch, Ms Fenton and Ms Boni demonstrated 
their creative skills by teaching students how to decorate 
cupcakes; while Ms Oliver and Ms Ellis shared excellent 
suggestions about the importance of eating healthy food. Mr 
Hendry and Ms Dodgson effectively taught students strategies 
to make appropriate and safe decisions. Mr Henwood shared 
his passion for rock climbing and showed them how to do so 
safely. Ms Mayton, Ms Paterson and Mr Sellar took a group 
of students for an enjoyable bike ride around the surrounding 
neighbourhood. 

An important part of the day for both the students and their 
Home Group Teachers was sharing a delicious lunch together. 
The day finished with students in their Home Group reflecting 
on their experiences. They discussed useful strategies which 
will support them throughout their lives to remain healthy 
both physically and mentally.

Below are some of the student reflections about Wellbeing 
Day.

“I liked Wellbeing Day because it was well organised with a 
positive environment and fun while we learned.” -   Chelsea 

“Wellbeing Day was real fun; I enjoyed myself a lot.“- Ashley

“Wellbeing Day was fun, I enjoyed Stage Fighting and the Yiros 
for lunch.” - Lachlan

“Today I learned how to make safe decisions and learned how 
to defend myself.“- Matt

“Safe Partying was the best.”- Patrick 

“Wellbeing Day was great. My favourite session was Yoga it 
was extremely relaxing. I loved the workshop Ms Pouras was 
running it was very educational. Cupcakes were fun and we got 
to make a bit of a mess.”  - Hannah

Joanne Costa, 
Assistant Principal, Middle School 

Wellbeing Day



 
 

Parent Voice Committee News
The Parent Voice Committee met twice this term and 
discussed a variety of issues. 

The first task for the committee was to work on the 
development of the Parents Complaints Policy. This is still in 
the process of development and when ready, will be displayed 
on the School’s website. 

One of the committee’s major goals for this year is to work 
together to identify strategies which will support parents to 
help their children with their homework.  Joanne Costa and 
Charlie Marino are working with this group to develop a bank 
of useful ideas and strategies which will be shared with the 
parent, caregiver community.

The committee is also working to organise a Careers Expo for 
middle school students and parents.  They felt that in order 
to support their child to make relevant subject selections 
for senior school, students need to know what subjects are 
available. Students should also be aware of the prerequisit for 
each subject and for particular courses at Universities, TAFE 
and for different apprenticeships.

The Parent Voice Committee meets twice per term on 
Monday of Week 3 and Tuesday of Week 8.

All parents are welcome to attend and participate in the 
discussions as well as bring to the committee any issues, 
concerns and ideas for improvement. Thank you to all 
members of the committee for their valuable contributions 
and hard work.  

Joanne Costa, Assistant Principal Middle School

Author Visit

Early next term, as part of the National Year of Reading 
2012 celebration, and in conjunction with Mitcham Library 
Services, Unley High School will host an author visit by 
acclaimed writers Garth Nix and Sean Williams. Both writers 
are Australian.  

Sean Williams lives in Adelaide, and has had thirty novels, five 
collections and seventy-five short stories published, many of 
which have been translated into different languages. 

More than five million copies of Garth Nix’s books have 
been sold around the world, and his books have appeared 
on the bestseller lists of The New York Times, Publishers 
Weekly, The Guardian and The Australian. His work has been 
translated into 37 languages. 

Our Library Collection holds copies of their books which have 
been read by many of our students. 

This visit is an exciting opportunity for our Year 8 cohort to 
hear from these important Australian writers. 

Jan Cramey, Coordinator Library and Learning Technologies

Library News

English News
Unley High School Prose Competition

Each year the English Learning Area runs a prose competition. 
The winning entries are then submitted to the Advertiser 
Young Writers Awards. 

The senior entries were particularly strong this year.

The 2012 winners are:

Year 12 
1st	 Ana Borrelli		  Salt and Pepper
2nd	 Lisa Dangerfield		  My Everest
3rd	 Rachael Della		  Jane, Anna and I
3rd	 Sarah Fleming		  Bikes, Yabbies and the
 
Year 11
1st	 Ann Jackson		  Just Friends
2nd	 Georgia Clements	 High Expectations
3rd	 Christina Handley		 It began with a Bottle

Year 10
1st	 Elena Asikas		  Home

Ruth Eckert, English Teacher

Great Australian Sun

Adelaide Secondary Transition Visit
Nine students from Adelaide Secondary School of English have 
just completed a three day transition visit at Unley. The nine 
International Students, who are all from China, will begin their 
study with us at the start of Term 3. During their transition, 
students completed subject selection and familiarised 
themselves with the school, the layout and buildings, lesson 
times, the uniform shop and other aspects of school life. 
Special thanks to the nine Unley High students who took on 
the role of buddy for the visitors.

Bon Voyage, Kiara Parsons and Holly Tetlow
Congratulations to two Unley students, Kiara Parsons and 
Holly Tetlow who have both been selected to participate in 
student exchange programs overseas with Southern Cross 
Cultural Exchange.

Kiara will travel to France in early September and return at 
the end of January in the new year, while Holly’s program will 
be in Spain for a similar period. We wish both students all the 
best with their exchange experience.

Welcome Daphne Kyriazidis and Nick Berrou
We also welcome exchange students Daphne Kyriazidis and 
Nicolas Berrou. Daphne is from the village of Cadenet, near 
Marseille in the south of France and Nicolas is from Brest, in 
the west of France. Both will attend Unley High School until 
late in Term 3.

Peter Trethewey Coordinator, International students

International Student News



Arts News

After initial auditions in November 2011 and rehearsals every 
Tuesday and Thursday this year and a few Sunday rehearsals, 
on Saturday 9th, Sunday 10th and Monday 11th of June, 
Unley High School performed “Annie Get Your Gun” at the 
Scott Theatre. The performances showcased the talents of 
our students both on and off the stage. 

The cast was energetic and portrayed the Wild West with 
conviction. Special mention must go to our leading lady, Em 
Carter as Annie. Her acting and singing were a treat for the 
audience as her character discovered show business and love 
with her leading man Frank Butler, played by the talented 
Andy Kingsmill. Crowd favourites Buffalo Bill, played by Ned 
Kulbach and Dolly Tate, played by Deana Bakas, developed 
their own unique relationship on stage.

The sets, lighting, sound, costumes and Front of House were 
the responsibility of the Creative Arts class of Year 10 and 
11 students. They were in charge on the night and ensured 
that all the theatrical elements were delivered with precision 
under the direction of our Stage Manager Mr Bettess.

The band of current and past students and Mr Rosmini, led 
by Mr Martin and Ms Hollis, created the energy and rhythm 
that a musical requires and they never missed a beat!

There are many people in the school community to thank 
and we acknowledged them in our program. I would like to 
thank those of you who came to see a performance, we really 
appreciate it. A very big thankyou must go to the parents 
and families of all of the students involved who dropped 
off, picked up and worked around the commitments of their 
children.

Thank you

Melissa Geddie, Director

“Annie Get Your Gun” 

UHS School Council, Congratulations

On behalf of the Unley High School Council I would like 
to congratulate the people involved with the successful 
production of the stage show “Annie get your Gun.”  It was 
a fantastic show that maintained the history of high quality 
productions presented by the students and staff of Unley 
High School. To produce a stage show of this standard takes a 
huge amount of time and effort from a large TEAM of talented 
people.

The School Council would like to thank all those people 
involved, from the dedicated Director and Staff, to the 
fabulous Cast, Chorus and Band who took centre stage, as well 
as the Backstage Crew whose unseen efforts held the show 
together. It was a show enjoyed by many parents and friends 
and truly a production that the Unley High School community 
can be proud of.

Well done to all.

Michael Lock, Chair, UHS School Council



 

Learning Centre News

One of the schools goals is to improve student engagement 
and achievement.  One of the strategies we have developed is 
the opening of the Learning Centre.

The Learning Centre has been developed to assist students 
to complete assessment tasks and reach their full potential.  
Teachers are able to book senior students into the Centre 
during their free lessons to receive extra support to complete 
and/or catch up on work and complete missed tests under 
supervised conditions.

New furniture has been purchased which includes individual 
desks and group desk arrangements to accommodate 
individual study and a place for small groups to work together.  
The Centre is proving to be a ‘magnet’ for those students 
focused on their learning as it is a quiet study area. Year 12 
students are using it in their free lessons and students are 
also dropping into the Centre looking for assistance with 
editing, drafting, referencing and the like. Students also have 
the opportunity to discuss future pathways such as VET and 
university studies.

Martin Ellis and Toby Watts are sharing the management of 
the Centre. Teachers Rob Carthew, John Mckenzie and Gill 
Forster are also rostered to assist students with their learning. 

The Centre is open and staffed during all lessons and at both 
recess and lunch times, and is available to students across all 
year levels.

It is important to recognise that the Learning Centre is not 
about punishment, but learning support, and that students 
understand that failing to complete a task is not an option.

Toby Watts 
Manager, Learning Centre

2012 National Geographic Channel Australian Geography 
Competiton

Geography students from Unley High School demonstrated 
key geographical skills and knowledge in the 2012 National 
Geographic Channel Australian Geography Competition.

This competition attracts students from all over Australia, 
around 80,000 entries each year. 

This year’s competition tested the students’ understanding of 
topics such as interpreting information in statistics, maps and 
satellite images. Our very pleasing results are a real indicator 
of how well our students are performing in this important 
subject.

We had a number of student geographers who performed to a 
very high level in the competition this year.

Winners in National Geography Competition: 

High Distinctions		 Liam Cornish	 Year 10 
			   Kane Daniel	 Year 8 
			   Emily Downing	 Year 8

Distinctions		  Atlanta Fragos	 Year 10 
			   William Holmes	 Year 10 
			   Kyle Feirclough	 Year 8 
			   Sophie Muusse	 Year 8 
			   Georgina Trotta	 Year 8 

Credits			   Sarah Bailey	 Year 10 
			   Patrick Barr	 Year 10 
			   Lewis Simpson	 Year 10 
			   Liam Spirialis	 Year 10 
			   Ronan Bampton	 Year 8 
			   Reagan Burpee	 Year 8 
			   Mikayla Franz	 Year 8 
			   Lily Walker	 Year 8 
			   Jake White	 Year 8

Congratulations to these students.

The top student each year wins an all-expenses paid trip to 
represent Australia in the biennial National Geographic World 
Championship. Our second-placed students from two years 
play off for the third team position.

For senior students, the top male and female students in Year 
11 or lower, in each State and the combined Territories, are 
selected for Geography’s Big Week Out, which focusses on 
fieldwork, spatial technologies and analytical skills. 

Australia’s teams to the International Geography Olympiads 
are selected from the students at the Big Week Outs.

Bruce Stopp 
Coordinator SOSE and Geography Teacher

SOSE News



 

Science News

Hi! I'm Neville neutron. I'm 
here to give you an insight 
as to what happens in the 
tiny town of atom city. 

Follow me!

Every morning I head down to proton Percy's porridge 
bar for breakfast. All the waiters there are so 

positive and because I'm a neutron, when I go to pay 
they simply answer "no charge".

Every day after breakfast 
all the protons and 

Neutrons of atom city wait 
outside the palace of king 
nucleus, hoping some of 

the intelligence rubs off 
his giant brain and onto 

them.

As always, there are going 
to be some nuisances in a 

town. In atom city this 
character is The element 

of Idiotic Iodine. He 
should just head back to 

his real home, the periodic 
table.

Atom city doesn't attract 
many tourists. Most 
visitors choose to visit 
molecule town. Molecule 
town was created when 
other small towns were 
sick of their size and 
decided to join forces. All 
towns had the same 
elements though, so there 
is no compound county just 
yet.

Atom town is a very tight knit community. Very rarely do you come across someone 
who is too big for their mass number. But on occasion, maybe their atomic number. 
Once again at dinner proton Percy opens the doors to his porridge bar. and even 
with eddy electron and his gang trying to lower the moralE, the vibe is still 
positive. Even king nucleus drops in sometimes, just to complete the mixture. 

Even though Percy's bar is open late, many eat and leave because of the unstable 
atmosphere. The electrons throw up an isotope like scenario that makes everyone 
feel a little green. Generally Though the electrons sit in their little corner to 
avoid conversation With the happier protons, they really are negative.



So this is life in atom city, day in day out. I hope to see you all soon. If you can fit 
that is.

                                                                                                          By Will longshaw

I set the task of creating a comic strip in my Year 8 Science class using the students’ iPads, which would explain the relationships 
between different kinds of matter. Please enjoy William Longshaw’s entertaining and excellent effort. 

Margit Sorrell, Science Teacher

by William Longshaw



Rowing News
‘ILLICIT DRUG USE IN SPORT (IDIS)’ – A ROWING AUSTRALIA PRESENTATION 

On Tuesday June 5, the UHS rowers were offered an opportunity to hear a presentation by Ron Batt, who is the National Coach 
Education and Development Officer for Rowing Australia. The forty-five minute talk aimed at school rowers included a ten 
minute DVD dramatization called ‘The Night of Nathan’s Party’. This DVD was followed by a ‘choices & consequences’ discussion 
facilitated by Rowing Australia’s IDIS consultant, clinical psychologist and former AIS sports psychologist, Ms Vicki de Prazer.

The presentation illustrated how illicit drugs can be harmful to athletes and consequently bring sport into disrepute. Examples 
of how drug and alcohol abuse can destroy the careers of successful young athletes were also outlined. 

All students who attended were more than happy to receive an IDIS ‘showbag’ containing a drink bottle, towel, cap, sunscreen 
and lip balm. Additionally, as more than 50 of our school rowers chose to attend, the Unley High School Rowing Club received a 
Model D Concept2 Ergo valued at $1400. This essential piece of training equipment is indeed an asset to the club’s land training 
programs for all squads.

ROWING SA AWARDS

The 2012 Rowing SA Awards Night was held on Wednesday 20th June 2012 at the 
Boatshed Cafe & Function Room at West Lakes. The purpose of the evening is to 
acknowledge the state’s best performed individuals and crews for season 2011-
2012.

Year 10 coxswain, Jared Lundy, was the recipient of the award for the ‘Most 
Successful Coxswain’. Congratulations to Jared!

This award is presented to the coxswain who, as a crew member, has won more 
races than any other coxswain in Rowing SA and Rowing Australia regattas. Jared 
coxed the Unley High School Year 10A Boys crew, as well as other Unley crews 
as required, including the school’s Under 19 Boys Coxed Four and Schoolboy 
Coxed Quad Scull crews who competed at Nationals in Perth. He also successfully 
applied to attend the SASI and Rowing SA Junior Development Camp in January 
and more recently the SA Youth Squad trainings in order to further develop his 
coxing skills. 

Anita Hughes, Rowing Manager.

Entertainment Books
The Rowing Club is selling Entertainment Books.
For $65 you can save hundreds of dollars when using 
the Entertainment Book. 
If you wish to reserve a copy please email 
 anita.hughes@uhs.sa.edu.au or phone 8272 1455. 
I will need your child’s name and home group. I will 
then supply them with a payment form, which goes to 
student services for payment. 
The books are available for purchase from now unti l the 
end of June 2012. 
Anita Hughes, Rowing Coordinator

UHS ROWING CLUB AGM
Sunday August 26

3-30pm

UHS Boathouse, Torrens Lake

Everyone welcome

The AGM will be preceded by

 

THE MATTHEW DRAPER CUP
Sunday August 26

2-00pm

Torrens Lake in front of the Boathouse

Jared Lundy



The Unley High School community is invited to a Quiz Night in the George Cresswell Hall on Saturday, 4 August 2012. 

Conducted this year by the Rowing Club, it is hoped that the outstanding success of last year’s Quiz Night can be replicated 
again this year. This fundraising event will be used to assist in the purchase of an eight and some more single sculls.

Donations for prizes and silent raffles are currently being sought so families associated with Unley High School who have 
contacts with businesses that may be able to assist, please contact Anita Hughes at the school for more information.

Rowing Club Quiz Night

Quiz Night! 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Unley High School Rowing Club Quiz Night
Saturday 4th August

$15 per person, $10 for students / concession holders 
  ________________________________________________________________________ 

Unley High School – George Cresswell Hall 
DDDoooooorrrsss ooopppeeennn 777pppmmm ––– GGGaaammmeeesss ssstttaaarrrttt aaattt 777:::333000pppmmm

Drinks available for purchase 
BYO Basket Supper 

~~ Prizes ~~   
 

Organise – A table of eight

Table Bookings – Leonore (leonorela@bigpond.com) or Mob: 0413 607 863  

Payment to Student Services – By Tuesday July 31

A fundraising event for the UHS Rowing Club 

Quiz Night! 
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Sport News
We have had our usual busy Term 2 of sport with many 
teams playing in the soccer, football, basketball, badminton 
and netball regular weekly competitions. On the whole we 
have been doing very well in all of these sports…so well in 
some cases that we have had to look at being re-graded.  
These sports will continue for five weeks into Term 3 before 
we have a break and then get back into summer sports.

Term 2 is always a busy term for knockout sports. We have 
had some success but on other occasions we have been 
knocked out of competitions quite quickly. Despite some 
great play and real effort we have unfortunately not had 
a great run with our soccer. Only the open boys are still 
in with a chance of progressing past round one with two 
games still to play in their group round. Similar story for the 
football with all teams now knocked out, although the open 
boys did well to win their first two games. Our netball teams 
were also all beaten by stronger schools in round one. 

We have had some fantastic results in knockout, though. 
Our open boys tennis team came second overall, only losing 
the grand final to tennis specialty school, Marryatville. Our 
Year 8/9 girls, open girls and open boys touch teams all 
made the finals with the Year 8/9 girls team winning to be 
named State Champs – for the second year running! The 
team was fortunate enough to have some brilliant coaching 
from Unley High School dad, Glenn O’Hara, so many thanks 
to him. Our open boys basketball team have also made 
it to the finals which they will play next term. We have a 
talented group of boys in the team so fingers crossed for 
a great result there. Our open girls basketball team wasn’t 
so successful but it is a young team who are looking very 
strong for the Year 10 competition next term and also for 
future years.

Coming up in knockout next term we have volleyball, 
hockey, badminton, basketball and indoor soccer.      

Congratulations to.....
Congratulations to the following students who have been 
selected into state teams to represent South Australia for 
their age group in their chosen sport:

	 Michael Gray, Ned Morcom, Hamish Robinson,  
	 Ellie Konopka and Sheridan Lock	 U18 Touch 
	 Steph O’Hara, Taj Heald and Cameron Hancock 
					     U15 Touch
	 Conal McAinsh			   Volleyball
	 Stephanie Baradakis		  Soccer 
	 Jesse Aungles			   Swimming

Open Boys Foolball

Touch Year 8 - 9 Girls - State Champions

Year 8 - 9 Football

Open Boys Knockout Tennis

Well done to those students on their fantastic achievements. 
I hope everyone has a relaxing and refreshing holiday break.

Anna Henderson, Sports Coordinator

Congratulations also to Reuben 
Stretch who has once again been 
successful in being selected to 
represent SA in Rugby Union. He 
will compete in the ‘Under 14 
Southern Cross Cup’ on the Gold 
Coast in late June.

Reuben Stretch

Henry Carey made the U16 state football team from a huge 
number of players who tried out. Jarred Archer also did very 
well to make it to the final cut.
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
 

3D Computer Animation & Games Design  
Future Maths, Inventions & Games Design  

Ultra Games & 3D Animation  


www.bubbledome.com or call 1800 11 55 62  
or email info@bubbledome.com

 

 

 

Tritons Water Polo Club
Come ‘n Try Water Polo 

Every Sun from 22 Jul to 16 Sept 2012  
4:00pm to 5:00pm

Adelaide Aquatic Centre

Entry fee applies 
Strong swimmers only 11 to 17 yrs

For more information 83420110

Term 3 2012
July 16			   STUDENT FREE DAY- Staff Professional Development 
July 28-Aug 4		  Year 9 Ski Trip
July 30			   Parent Voice Committee Meeting 				    6.30pm - 8.00pm
July 30-August 3		  Year 12 Exams
July 31			   UHS School Council Meeting				    7.00pm
August 4		  UHS Rowing Club Qiz Night, George Cresswell Hall		  7.00pm
August 15		  Parent Teacher Interviews					    12.00pm - 8.00pm
August 16-25		  Year 12 Cross Country Ski Trip
August 26		  UHS Rowing Matthew Draper Cup and AGM			  2.00pm
August 28		  Parent Voice Committee Meeting				    6.30pm - 8.00pm
September 1		  Greek Spring Dance, Goodwood Community Hall		  Time TBA
September 4		  UHS School Council Meeting				    7.00pm
September 6		  Year 11 Semi-Formal
September 7		  STUDENT FREE DAY - Staff Professional Development
September 7-11		  Spring Rowing Camp
September 10		  SCHOOL CLOSURE DAY - Show Day 
September 21		  EARLY DISMISSAL					     2.15pm

Canteen Thank you’s 

Many thanks to our volunteer parents for the 
donation of their time to help us in the canteen from 
7th May to 29 June, 2012

	 Elizabeth Key		  Trudie Cain

	 Donna Jones		  Orania Barbara

	 Grace McMahon		  Ra Stretch

	 Yasmin McInerny		 Jenny Saint

	 Carla Davison		  Anna Chin

	 Helen White		  Marion Plane

	 Millie Kolovinos		  Tracy Svingos

	 Kerrilee Lock		  Zmargdi Plagakis

	 Jo Patterson		  Debbie Mackrell

	 Merrilyn Fietz		  Bev Cook

	 Annabel Mhaler		  Kathryn Ireland

	 Jenny Stevens

Thank You, Lorraine & Elaine


